
 
ECCO Board Meeting 
May 8, 2014 7:00 p.m. 
Newman Parish New Hope (Warren Methodist) Church Library 
 
In attendance: Richard Voeltz, Rebecca Carr, Ann Bleed, Cara Bentrup, Vicky Wood, Tanner Hannepal, Roy Maurer, 
Sally Ruggia-Haden, Paul Johnson, Danielle Shea 
 
Review and Approval of Minutes from April 
Review and Approval of the Treasurer’s Report  
 
Communications/Newsletter Delivery – Sally will coordinate delivery of Garden tour fliers for Memorial Day 
weekend (May 23-26) 

 
Web-Site – updated for garden tour 
 
Garden Tour Update – Still coordinating volunteers. Rebecca has created flier for the neighborhood. Seven 
neighborhood gardens, plus Varner Hall to show. Mini-classes to take place at Mary’s. Lincoln Watershed office 
planning to provide rain garden information at Paul and Sherri’s. 
 
Parking – Concerns raised about the potential for parking permit system with regard to Farm House and other 
fraternities. Farm House has ~80 members; how would it work?  
We need to hear from more of the neighborhood on their opinions. We’ve been hearing the complaints in regard 
to overcrowded parking. What’s the opinion of those who’ve been silent on the issue. 
 
Peter Pan Party – May 9 from 6:00 – 8:00 PM  
Paul will attend to set up an ECCO booth. Ann will provide the ECCO banner. Rebecca will print 50 of the Garden 
Tour flier to have at the table. Danielle will bring leftover newsletters. 
  
4th of July Parade 
Paul will start the planning. Ann has supplies leftover from last year. Bob Peterson has provided flags in the past. 
We learned our intended honoree will be out of town this year so we need other suggestions. Danielle will submit 
for the parade permit with the city. We plan to route the parade from Idylwild park/37th/Holdrege/38th.  
 
Fraternity representatives on Board  
Darren Wright of AGS and Callen Ledall of AGR will represent their fraternities and have provided emails to be 
included in communications.  
 
Mayor’s Round Table –  
Plans for technology improvement from the city include putting fiber in to the neighborhoods with the intent of 
providing Gig-speed to houses. There is a 6 year or a 12 year plan depending on tax revenues. 
 
KLLCB – Keep Lincoln Lancaster County Beautiful 
There is still money available for community improvement projects (as in trash pick up). $50/mile reimbursement. 
Contact Adam Rhodes with the health department.  
 
Next Meeting June 12, 2014  
 


